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Peter Best

From: Cheryl Coon <cherylfcoon@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, March 15, 2020 2:27 PM
To: Peter Best
Subject: 2nd email with relevant attachments from 2016 variance application
Attachments: 50280 SSDP Flood, Chuck E-mail.pdf; 50280 SSDP Eber E-mail Attachment

090116.pdf; 50280 SSDP Fuller E-mail 090116.pdf; 50280 SSDP Flood 090216.pdf;
50280 SSDP Devon Letter 082916.pdf

Dear Peter,
In our conversation on Friday, in answer to my question about inclusion of the 2016 file, you noted that none of the
submissions to the 2016 file would be included in the 2020 application.  Because the two applications were essentially
identical with regard to neighborhood concerns, most of the 2016 public testimony is relevant.
Accordingly, I hereby request that testimony submitted in 2016 by the commenters in the attached documents be
included in the 2020 record.  This is my second email with attachments.

Sincerely,
Cheryl Coon





















From: Chuck Flood
To: PCD
Subject: RE: Wysong/Ziemba Dock Replacement PLN50280SSDP
Date: Tuesday, August 23, 2016 9:40:36 AM

Wysong/Ziemba Dock Replacement PLN50280SSDP

Consider these to be preliminary comments and objections to both the project and the process.

Let's start with your Notice.  Why is the image of the project area so small?  It's not possible for a person
to determine the scope of the project.  Was this the intent?

Specific details about the proposed dock are lacking.  Would the new structure be in the exact same
location as the existing dock?  Would it have the same orientation?  If not, what would the new
location/orientation be?

Have you visited the project site?  Do you not realize that a 240 foot long dock in the same location would
effectively turn this small cove into the personal playground of the people who want to build it?  As far as I
know, these are navigable waters and full public assess should be preserved - for instance to the small
dock on the north side of the cove, to which deep-water access would almost certainly be restricted, is it
no so?

You state that the city "expects to issue a Determination of Non-Significance."  On what basis?  What
criteria are used in making that decision?  Why is the "subsequent threshold determination for the
proposal" not included with the notice?  It's obvious that I'm requesting a copy, and it should be received
well before closure of the comment period.

Is it not true that construction would disrupt the cove - stir up mud, impact shellfish and such?  Your
notice gives no idea of the size or nature of the boats that the proposed dock would use - wind or motor.
But since the proposed dock would extend into deep water, the boats would undoubtedly be large, do you
not agree?  And that usage of the proposed dock would increase the chances of pollution from bilge
water and leakage from gas tanks?  Boat hoists are mentioned, though without any description; would
their usage not increase the chances of a spill?  If the boats are hoisted out of the water, where do they
go from there - hauled away?  How?  Access roads built?  Motor vehicles on the proposed dock to truck
them off?  Do they just hang there suspended?

Are you being negligent in your duty to protect the environment by not raising these issues, rather than
unilaterally determining that there would be no significant effects?

About the process: the predetermination of non-significance indicates that this is a fait accompli; that the
city has already made a decision, is merely going through the pro forma charade of soliciting comments
because you're required to do so, and will then proceed with issuing the permit once the comment period
is ended.  Is this not so?  How do you plan to respond to comments?  Why should this proposal not be
required to go through the full EIS process?

Chuck Flood
6850 NE Bergman Road


